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Oct 28, 2007 — My sister and I would like to thank Ms. (Stephanie) Seaton, York City Human Relations Commission director, for inviting us here today, and Mr. (John) Finlayson for facilitating our contact. Our dad left York over 25 years ago, and it is truly heart warming that you choose to still honor his memory in this way. This luncheon, award ceremony and day of learning would make him very proud.

He found his dream job when he became the superintendent of the York City schools. Here he was given an opportunity to make a difference in the lives of all children and apply the skills he gathered over the years through teaching, administration and advanced degree study. 

He also loved the community here and told us this often. Dad would wear with pride an embroidered white rose lapel pin for work and business meetings. He was active with the Rotary Club, on the board at York Hospital and numerous civic organizations. 

We have fond memories of Dad going to the farmer's market with his willow basket to purchase local goods like Knaub cakes, deli meats, candy and fresh produce. His favorite was Central Market. Our home was on Pershing Avenue, and he never would have considered living anywhere other than York City. Most days, weather permitting, he would walk across Penn Park to the school administration building. Our father was an extremely hard worker, practically working seven days a week. On snowy nights he would stay awake all night monitoring the weather and road conditions. I would anxiously await his decision on whether schools were closed. I was always the first kid to know if schools were closed. 

He was a fantastic orator and was a frequent and favorite speaker at many local churches. He enjoyed honing his speeches until he thought they were perfect. Although busy with work and speaking engagements or meetings, he carved out family time for us. The annual York Fair and Halloween parade were favorites for all of us. 

My father believed in excellence and he held himself and all who associated with him to a high standard. He felt that each child, no matter the circumstance, could achieve their full potential if they were given the chance. He had high expectations of his charges and he was not usually disappointed in the results. He reached out to the York business community to become his partner in pursuit of his goals to improve the schools. He was ahead of his time in this approach. 

He was a strong believer in civil rights for all. He worked hard to make sure this was practiced under his watch. He would be a strong advocate of the Human Relations Commission today as in his time he worked toward an inclusive environment for York City schools. 

My father's legacy is one of hard work to bring about change for better schools and community, despite the obstacles. He understood the challenges facing York, persevered and gave his all to make improvements. He would want all of us to keep striving for the children. Everything that is done to improve education for the children of York makes his contributions live on and on. 

In closing, thanks so much to the mayor, Human Relations Commission, Ms. Seaton, director and staff, board of commissioners, sponsors, educators and friends for honoring him and keeping his memory alive with this wonderful tradition. 

Lynne Holliday Anonye, daughter of Dr. Frederick Holliday, delivered this address at the York City Human Relations Commission award ceremony last week.


